Toyota is Conducting a Safety Recall I nvolving
Certain Toyota Vehicles

September 02, 2021

PLANO, Texas (September 2, 2021) — Toyotais recalling certain 2018-2021 Toyota Tundra vehicles produced
between June 2017 through March 2021 in the U.S. Approximately 158,500 vehicles are involved in thisrecall.

The subject vehicles are equipped with halogen headlamps that alow the circuits for both the high and low beam
bulb filaments to be energized at the same time when the high beams are switched on. Under some conditions, if
the high beams are repeatedly left on for an extended period while the vehicleisidling or driving at low speed,
there is a possibility that the bulb connector could overheat to alevel that can result in an increased risk of afire
that can propagate to other parts of the vehicle.

For al involved vehicles, Toyota dealers will modify the engine wire harness assembly and inspect the headlight
bulb connector, bulb and headlight assembly. If one or more of these componentsis found to be damaged due to
this overheating condition, the damaged component(s) will be replaced with new ones as needed.

Owners of vehicles will be notified by November 1, 2021.

Information about automotive recalls, including but not limited to the list of involved vehicles, is current as of
today’ sfiling date and is subject to change thereafter. To seeif your vehicleisinvolved in asafety recall visit
Toyota.com/recall or nhtsa.gov/recalls and enter your Vehicle Identification Number (VIN) or license plate
information.

For any additional questions, customer support is also available by calling the Toyota Brand Engagement Center
(1-800-331-4331) for Toyota vehicles and Lexus Brand Engagement Center (1-800-255-3987) for Lexus
vehicles.



